## London Borough of Islington Local Plan examination



Programme Officer: C/o L B Islington, Islington Town Hall, Upper St, London, N1 2UD

Phone: 07969 631930 | E-Mail: programmeofficer@carmeledwards.com

22 December 2020

Dear Mr Gibb,

On 10 December 2020 the Secretary of State (SoS) wrote to the Mayor of London setting out an update on the current position with regard to the emerging London Plan and the directions of the SoS, including two new ones.

Therefore, we would like to ask the Council if the current position has any bearing on the soundness of the Islington Plan.

We anticipate receiving the further work that the Council has been undertaking in mid-January 2021 for us to consider before further consultation is undertaken. If the Council's reply to this letter could be provided at the same time, that would be greatly appreciated. However, if given the current circumstances, this cannot be done, please would it be possible to let us know when the reply is likely to be provided.

Yours sincerely,

Jonathan Manning & Christa Masters

**INSPECTORS**